
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Special Meeting & Business Meeting 
June 13, 2022 

 
The May Virtual Special and Business Meetings of Community District Education Council 30 was held 
on Monday, May 9, 2022, via the Zoom platform. 
 
 
Mr. Greenberg called the Business Meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  
 
Roll Call 
Jonathan Greenberg conducted roll call for the Special Meeting. 
 
Present: 
 Deborah Alexander    
 Kristina Berrouet  
 Kelly Craig  
 Jonathan Greenberg   
 Juliette-Noor Haji 
 Fatima Lakrafli 
 Victoria Medelius  
 Michelle Moore  
 Marisela Santos 
 Whitney Toussaint 
 Esther Verhalle  
 Ethan Wong 
    
Special Meeting 
 
Contracts for Excellence 
Presenter: Dragomira Koleva, Senior Grants Officer 
The recording of this presentation and PowerPoint are available on the CEC website, cec30.org 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Kelly Craig made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Michelle Moore 
seconded. All in favor. The motion was passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:26 p.m. 
 
 
Business Meeting 
 
Mr. Greenberg called the Business Meeting to order at 7:29 p.m.  
 
Roll Call 
Jonathan Greenberg conducted roll call for the Special Meeting. 
 
Present: 
 Deborah Alexander    
 Kristina Berrouet  
 Kelly Craig  
 Jonathan Greenberg   
 Juliette-Noor Haji 
 Fatima Lakrafli 
 Victoria Medelius  



 

 

 Michelle Moore  
 Marisela Santos 
 Whitney Toussaint 
 Esther Verhalle  
 Ethan Wong 
 
Acceptance of Minutes  
Mr. Greenberg asked if there were any objections or amendments to the May 2022 meeting minutes. 
Being none, the minutes were accepted as written. 
 
Member and Committee Reports 
 
Whitney Toussaint spoke about Q429 zoning meeting PS 361 that was well attended. 
Michelle Moore has been attending many SLT and PTA meetings discussing zoning Q429. 
Jonathan Greenberg and other CEC presidents met with the Chancellor. The topic was school safety. 
In addition, the workload for parent volunteers, council members, was too much this year. 
 
Jonathan Greenberg outlined the revisions to the Open Meetings Law. If, because of extraordinary 
circumstances, a member attends remotely, the camera must be on. The Council must adopt a 
resolution and amend the bylaws. 
Council members would like to continue virtual meetings. 
 
Discussion of G&T Preferences 
Preferences for new programs: students currently attending the school, siblings, STH/NYCHA/ELLs in 
D30, free lunch in D30, other D30 students, students outside D30. 
Deborah Alexander is proud of CDEC30 for their hard work. 
 
Michelle Moore would like to combine the August calendar meeting with Q429 zoning. 
 
The Council will hold off completing the Superintendent Evaluation until the selection process is 
complete. 
 
The District 30 Superintendent Dr. Philip Composto, encouraged members to visit the District website 
and watch the showcases created by teachers.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:27 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Juliette-Noor Haji 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting will be available at cec30.org. 
 
 
 
 
 


